CFES PTO MINUTES – September 11, 2024
6:30 p.m. @ Hangry Bear Creamery

· Welcome: (PTO Presidents Steph Maurer & Jessica Eldridge) Call to order, and observe a moment of silence for September 11th.

· Special Guest: (Superintendent Dr. John Sanville)
(1) Cell Phone policy: board committee will review best practices at all schools. 
(2) FOCUS: next meeting on 9/26 to discuss the book “The Anxious Generation” and could provide insight on the use/need of phones during the school day.
(3) Kindness Campaign: yearlong initiative to promote kindness in the district, includes reviewing the student code of conduct, and reward systems for acts of kindness at CFES.
(4) Middle School Building: board approved feasibility study to look into maintaining, renovating or replacing the school, built in 1972. A community conversation will be held on 10/9 from 6-9pm at Patton.

· Treasurer’s Report: (John Mitchell)
(1) PTO plans to spend a total of $80,150 this school year.
(2) The budget shows a deficit of $20,750. PTO board would like to go over budget to help spend down the reserves.
(3) Areas of increased spending will include adding funding to enrichment grants, homeroom parents, free grade level events, and assemblies.
(4) Vote held to approve the 2024-2025 PTO school year budget. It passes with unanimous approval.

· PTO Business: 
(1) Volunteers – Jessica Eldridge (PTO co-president) – help is most needed from parents for staff appreciation, buddy breakfast, and the K-2 winter workshop.
(2) Homeroom Parents – Kristen Zimmerman (Chair) – the parent volunteers for each classroom are being finalized this week, and announcements will go out by Friday. There will be a training session online at the end of September.
(3) Community Service – Kristen Zimmerman (Chair) – a food drive kickoff for KACS starts Monday. It will last for two weeks. Donations can be sent into school, dropped off at the Fall Festival, or purchased on an Amazon wish list. CFES will continue to help sister school Mitchell Elementary. Will meet with administration there to find out their needs. The first partnership with be in conjunction with the 3rd grade Read-A-Thon.
(4) Book Fair – Kristen Zimmerman (Chair) – this will be the week of October 14-18th. Classes will shop during the week and parents will have a chance to shop during the two mornings of Buddy Breakfast at the end of the week. Book Fair will be in the gym and the breakfast in the cafeteria.

· Meeting Adjourned at: 8:45 p.m. Fall Festival is our next event on September 27th. The October PTO meeting will be virtual. Details to come.
